
SUN CITY GRAND POKER CLUB 
Board Meeting 

Thursday, April 22, 2015 
 

 
Meeting was called to order by President Elayne McCracken at 9:30 a.m. 
 
Present:  Elayne McCracken, Bob McCracken, Haydee LaBreche, Jerry Zickert, Ruth Bunse,  Elaine 
Lombardo, and B. J. Wereb 
 
Absent:    Sandy Sirull and Chuck Saddoris 
 
Super Bonus Jackpot:   Club members have been enthusiastic and supportive.  We will continue the Jackpot 
in May using the same criteria.  Elayne will draw another card at the end of the month to determine what 
quads are needed to win. 
 
Wednesday Tournament:  The Tuesday  $30 tournament will be moved to Wednesdays starting April 29th.  
This experimental tournament will run through the end of October, at which time it will be re-evaluated. 
Registration will be from 3:30 -  3:50 p.m. and cards fly at 4:00 p.m.   Blind structure and chip count will 
remain the same.  Jerry Zimmerman and Pete Troy will be co-directors. 
 
Weekly Tournament Results: Mark Thibaudeau will be asked to continue posting the results but omit 
mentioning the amount of money won. 
 
Rules Committee:  On the recommendation of the Rules Committee, the Board agreed to send a message 
to the members that we will be easing off on penalizing players for playing  out of turn.  The table captain 
should still remind players of their responsibility to wait their turn before acting.  In addition, the table 
captain will be requesting the Tournament Director to impose penalties, but only under repeatedly and 
severe circumstances.  The tournament Director’s decision is final. 
 
Website:  We will include the SCG Poker Club Rules and Procedures as well as the blind structure for each 
tournament. 
 
Poker Lessons:  Five people have signed up to take lessons.  They will be contacted and, if they plan to be 
around this summer, we will set up a schedule for the lessons. 
 
CAM Rules for Bar Request:  CAM is now requiring that clubs fill out a bar requisition form one month  prior 
to a  planned event. 
 
Table Covers:  We will order 3 more table covers. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 
 

Next Board Meeting will be held Friday, May 22, at 9:30 a.m. 
(Editor’s note:  this meeting was eventually cancelled.) 

 
Submitted by Haydee LaBreche, Secretary 
 



 
 
 


